
Japan National Assembly of Disabled Peoples’ International
　(DPI-JAPAN)

5F, Musashino Building, 3-11-8 Kanda-nishiki cho, Chiyoda

Tokyo 101-0054, Japan

Tel: +81(3)5282-3730   Fax: +81(3)5282-0017

e-mail: office@dpi-japan.org



[image: image1.wmf]
April 25, 2006
H.E. Dr. Ramesh Ananda VAIDYA

Royal Nepalese Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary to Japan

14-9, 7-chome, Todoroki, Setagaya-ku, 

Tokyo 158-0082, Japan
Your excellency,

RE: Message opposing to the arrest of persons with disabilities in the democratization movement
The Japan National Assembly of Disabled Peoples’ International (DPI-Japan) should like to strongly protest that on April 13, your government arrested 15 members with disabilities of National Federation of the Disabled Nepal (DPI-Nepal) who had collected donation for the treatment of injured people in the democratization movement in Kathmandu, the capital of Nepal. 
DPI-Japan, which is a Japanese national body of Disabled Peoples’ International, an NGO with a consultative status at the United Nations ECOSOC, has been working for the promotion of human rights and the living conditions of persons with disabilities.  “A Voice of Our Own”, which was the theme of UN International Day of Disabled Persons in 2003, is originally the motto of DPI established as the first cross-disability worldwide organization in 1981.
We acknowledge that the arrest of members of DPI-Nepal during peaceful activities definitely violates “International Covenant of the Civil and Political Rights” which your government acceded to in 1991.  We strongly call for the immediate release of all the 15 members.  This is not only the voice from Japan, but the voice of all persons with disabilities in Asia and the Pacific Region.
  Under any regime, the freedom of expression exercised by persons with disabilities is an indispensable fundamental right to ensure the rights of persons with disabilities.  We cannot accept the idea that any governments deprive this freedom by using police authority power under any political situations.

Again, DPI-Japan appeals that we never accept any forms of infringement of persons with disabilities.  We would like you, Mr. Ambassador, to convey this message to your government in Nepal, considering the importance of respecting the fundamental human rights.
Sincerely yours,

Satoru Misawa

Chairperson
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